
 

 

 
School Council Minutes 

 
Friday 17th January 2025 

 

 Attendance 

Year 2 
 

Tulip: 
Violet  

 
Daffodil: 

Bonnie 
Eyman 

 

 

Year 3 
 

Sunflower:  
Yusuf 

Larissa 
 

Poppy: 
Meline 
Jidenna 

 

Year 4 
 

Lilac: 
Mia 

Dewan 
 

Carnation: 
Esra 
Ryan  

Year 5 
 

Foxglove: 
Mya 
Aron 

 
Orchid: 
David 
Salma 

Year 6 
 

Thistle: 
Anisa 

Abdulmalik 
 

Primrose: 
Draidey 
Alexis 

  

Adults 
 

Ms Sanderson 

 
Agenda Items:   

 
Item Discussion Action 

Wellbeing Activities Action: Introduce a 5-minute well-being activity at the end of class council meetings. 
 
School Councillors to lead a breathing/stretching activity with their classes. We discussed with one another and rehearsed 
leading the session.  

HS to tell teachers about 
the plan in briefing to 
support with initiative.  

School Values Action: Learn the school values and understand what they mean.  
 
HS asked if they could name each of the values. We could remember all six of them and knew that this term the focus is 
resilience.  
 
Discussion points from Class Council: 

- Resilience is trying hard on your own before asking a teacher. 
- Resilience is trying to something that’s hard but keeping on trying. 
- Resilience is never backing down and pushing yourself to the limit. 
- Resilience is not giving up and trying again.  

 

Promote following 
school values in the 

school.  



 

 

We discussed that we could support each other to be resilient by encouraging our friends to try and to praise people when 
they show resilience.  
 

Football promotion for girls  Action: Create a girls’ only football space.  
 
Last meeting, we decided that we would like a girls-only football time in the week. HS spoke to Ms Shola and agreed that at 
Monday AM breaktime girls can play in the football pitch. We agreed that we would trial it and then give feedback in the next 
meeting. We practised giving our announcements in class.  

School Councillors to tell 
classes the news. 

Pop Up Hut Action: Create a reading space in the playground.  
 
Last meeting, we talked about creating spaces for reading in the playground. HS announced that there will be a Pop Hut in the 
playground attached to the football cage that is full of books. Children will be allowed to borrow books and take them home. 
School councillors should speak to classes about keeping the books tidy. We agreed that librarians should support with this.  
 

School Councillors tell 
classes about the Hut 

and remind them to look 
after the books.  

Next Meeting: Spring 1 Week 4 
Focus: Calm corners 

 


